UNIFORM AND EQUIPMENT COMMITTEE

NOTICE March 29, 2018
1.12

TO: All Concerned Personnel

FROM: Chairperson, Uniform and Equipment Committee

SUBJECT: CLARIFICATION OF NEWLY APPROVED DUTY AMMUNITION

New duty ammunition has been approved for the Ymm and .40 caliber handguns, 12-guage
shotgun slug and the patrol rifle. This Notice is to clarify the approved usage of current duty
ammunition until the transition to the newly approved duty ammunition is complete.

Department personnel are authorized to utilize and deploy the currently issued duty ammunition
for the 9mm and .40 caliber handguns, 12-guage shotgun slug and the patrol rifle until the newly
approved duty ammunition is received during a Department duty ammunition qualification cycle.
Once the newly approved duty ammunition is received during qualification, it will then become
the only authorized duty ammunition.

Note: Effective immediately, Department personnel may choose to privately purchase and
begin to carry on duty, the newly approved duty ammunition before receiving it during a
Department duty ammunition qualification cycle. If this occurs, be reminded no skip loading
or mixing brands of ammunition is authorized.

For further information regarding the approval of new duty ammunition, see
Uniform and Equipment Committee Notice dated, March 15, 2018.

Should you have any questions regarding this Notice, please contact Sergeant Richard Evans,
Uniform and Equipment Coordinator, Police Sciences and Training Bureau, at (213) 486-7099.
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